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behavior due to “reluctance to carry out assigned orders…”  On 16 July 1968, you were released 
from active duty and transferred to the Naval Reserve.  Your service was characterized as 
General Under Honorable conditions (GEN) with an overall trait average of 2.92.   
 
Post-discharge, you applied to the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) for a discharge 
upgrade.  The NDRB denied your request on 19 January 1973, based on their determination that 
your discharge was proper as issued. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge characterization of 
service and your contentions that you feel like you did a great job, you demonstrated a great 
work ethic, maintained a clean life and kept good friends, and you do not know why you did not 
receive an Honorable (HON) discharge.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the 
Board noted you did not provide documentation describing post-service accomplishments or 
advocacy letters. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
likely negative impact your repeated misconduct had on the good order and discipline of your 
command.  The Board also noted that you were given opportunities to address your conduct 
issues, but you continued to commit misconduct, which ultimately contributed to your 
characterization of service. 
 
Regarding your contention that you do not know why you did not receive an HON discharge, the 
Board opined that an HON discharge is appropriate only if the member’s service was otherwise 
so meritorious that any other characterization of service would be clearly inappropriate.  With 
three NJP’s in your record, the Board concluded the negative aspects of your conduct and/or 
performance outweighed the positive aspects of your military record, and that the General 
(Under Honorable Conditions) discharge characterization you received, and no higher, remained 
appropriate.   Furthermore, your final performance trait average upon separation, with an overall 
trait average of 2.92, and military behavior score of 2.76, failed to meet the threshold of 2.7/3.0 
then required for a fully HON characterization of service. 
 
As a result, the Board concluded significant negative aspects of your service outweigh the 
positive aspects and continues to warrant a GEN characterization.  Even in light of the Wilkie 
Memo and reviewing the record holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an error or 
injustice that warrants granting you the relief you requested or granting relief as a matter of 
clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined 
that your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 






